
LOCAL NEGOTIATING COMMITTEE FOR TEACHERS 

At a Meeting of the Local Negotiating Committee for Teachers held in The Brock, 16 
Church Street, Dumbarton on Tuesday, 5 March 2019 at 2.10 p.m. 

Present:  Councillor Karen Conaghan; Laura Mason, Chief Education Officer; 
Andrew Brown, Senior Education Officer; Geraldine Lyden, HR 
Business Partner; Linda McAlister, Education Support Officer; Clare 
McInally, Head Teacher, Dumbarton Academy; Simon Simpson, Head 
Teacher, Levenvale Primary School; and Gavin Corrigan, Michael 
Dolan, James Halfpenny, Karen Jakeman, Julia Strang (E.I.S) and 
Claire Mackenzie (SSTA).  

Apologies: Apologies for absence were intimated on behalf of Councillors Caroline 
McAllister and John Mooney and Campbell Lloyd, Stephen McCrossan 
and Dawn Wilson, E.I.S. 

Gavin Corrigan in the Chair 

DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 

It was noted that there were no declarations of interest in the item of business on the 
agenda. 

MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING 

The Minutes of the Meeting of the Local Negotiating Committee for Teachers held on 
Tuesday, 18 September 2018 were submitted and approved as a correct record.  

THE 35 HOUR WORKING WEEK AGREEMENT – 2019-2020 

A report was submitted by the Joint Secretaries to the LNCT seeking approval of the 
proposed 35 hour Working Week Agreement Framework for 2019/2020. 

After discussion and having heard the Education Support Officer  in further 
explanation, the Committee agreed the proposed Working Time Agreement and that 
it be issued to schools/establishments to allow the development of their Agreement 
for 2019/2020. 

ITEM 5



SPECIAL LEAVE SCHEME 

Having heard the HR Business Partner advise of a typo in the title of report, the 
Committee noted that the report to be considered related to the Special Leave 
Scheme only. 

A report was submitted by the Joint Secretaries to the LNCT seeking approval of the 
Special Leave Scheme, as detailed within Appendix 1 to the report, for those 
employees covered by SNCT terms and conditions. 

After discussion and having heard Mr Halfpenny in further explanation, the 
Committee approved the Special Leave Scheme for those employees covered by 
SNCT terms and conditions. 

The meeting closed at 2.35 p.m. 


